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“The Beverly Press” April 2019 Edition 

 It’s two weeks before the end of the month, and that means that I should be submitting an article for the 

Beverly Press as your interim pastor.  Typically an idea(s) readily presents itself.  But today I keep staring at an 

empty page.  Ideas of what to write are not popping up in my mind.  The page remains empty.  And that is dis-

tressing and disconcerting.  Surely a pastor ought to have something to share with his church!  Truth is there are 

many things about which I could write, but they just don’t seem appropriate.  And so the page remains empty.   

 Many years ago there was a group of men and women among the Jews who came to believe that one in 

their midst was truly unique and special.  Not a few came to believe that he was the long-awaited Savior of the 

Jews, the Messiah who would reign over Israel as had David so gloriously in a bygone age nearly a millennium 

earlier.  Though he might have done more to promote himself as this Messiah, still Jesus didn’t want that sort of 

notoriety.  Nevertheless he did initiate a triumphal parade into Jerusalem to the cheers of the crowd chanting, 

“Blessed is he who comes in the name of the Lord!  Hosanna in the highest!”   

 A mere five days later he was executed by crucifixion at the hands of the Romans and their Jewish co-

conspirators.  The hopes, aspirations, and dreams of those who had thought Jesus might be the Messiah were 

now dead and buried in a sealed tomb.  His followers were distraught and dispirited.  The day after his crucifix-

ion must have been particularly gut-wrenching.  How could things have gone so wrong?!  Were their dreams mis-

placed?  What would the future hold for those who had given up careers and homes to sit at the feet of an itiner-

ant preacher?   

 On Saturday night Mary Magdalene had difficulty getting to sleep and then staying asleep.  Despondently 

she made her way to the tomb where they had laid the body of her Lord.  But lo and behold, the tomb was empty!  

Was this another indignity being rained upon the Jesus Mary had come to love and adore?  Mary shared the awful 

news with the disciples, two of whom, Peter and John, ran to the tomb to check out Mary’s story.  Peter found out 

that the report was true.  The tomb was indeed empty.  But when he peered inside the tomb John saw something 

more.  The tomb was empty, to be sure, but the empty tomb signified for John that he could believe yet in this Je-

sus and his power.   

 Sometimes pages might remain empty, like that tomb.  But that emptiness need not signify that our God 

has no message for us.  The tomb is empty so that Jesus might fill this world—and us—with new life and hope for 

all our todays and tomorrows.  It’s a monumental change!   Empty now means full.  Hallelujah!!   

  In His service,  

Pastor Keith   
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FROM THE (Interim) PASTOR. . .   
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Thank you to  the contributors of this issue of the “Beverly Press”; Pastor Keith, Sherry O., Sue C.,  Joe R., Dee B., Sue H., 

Pat D. & Gwen R. I look forward to contributions from all aspects of BPC for the next issue. Articles such as upcoming 

event details, reflections on past events, pictures and ideas are due the 2nd Sunday each month (some exceptions). You 

can email your submission to beverlypressnewsletter@gmail.com or drop off in person at the church office. 

Deadline each month:    4/14    5/12      6/16       7/14       8/11        9/15      10/13      11/10       12/15 

SPECIAL DATES 
 

 7—Fifth Sunday in Lent 
14 to 21– Holy Week 
14—Palm/Passion Sunday 
19—Good Friday 
21—Easter Sunday 
24— Administrative  
 Professionals Day 

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES 
 

4 – Bob & Tracy Sarnoski  (27 years) 
16 – Steve & Donna Colangelo  (31 years) 
22 – Alan & Gail Eutsey  (41 years) 
22 – Michael & Kathy Franklin  (30 years) 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
 

2 – Sarah DiPadova 
3 – Breanna Weaver 
4 – Savannah Weaver 
8 – James Lowden  
9 – Gary Fuller 
10 – Nora Jackson 
12 - Mason Buckley 
12 – Alan Eutsey 
15 – Dawn Olson 
20 – Dot Myers 
30 – Phoebe Cosden 
30 – Chance Cosden  

SUNDAY SCHOOL PROGRAM  BY SUE HILL 
  
     With Easter fast approaching I have been asked to write a little bit about the 
Easter Program.  
     Please allow me to digress a bit to the Christmas Program which was called 
“A Christmas to Believe In”.  Though it told the typical Birth of Christ story as 
they all do, the main character was questioning his faith.  In the last scene of 
that skit the young man has just been assured that the Baby Jesus does grow 
up, lives a sinless life and pays a price for the sins of the world.   Now a new 
believer, he says, “Hey, wait a minute what do you mean He---that’s Jesus paid 
a price for the sins of the world? What Price?” His friend now a little more than 
exasperated says, “Oh boy here we go again!  Do you believe in Easter? Well 
that’s another story!...” 
    Several of the kids asked is there an Easter Skit that goes along with 
this?  No, there was not until we created one.  The Skit “An Easter to Believe 
In” picks up where the Christmas Skit ends and was written with our kids in 
mind. I was going to tell you a bit about the content, but I think it would be a 
“spoiler alert” so I will just say our main character is once again questioning 
his faith.  His friends come together with let’s say, “A Case For Christ”! 
Please come out for a Pot Luck dinner and the Program on Sunday, April 
7th at 6:00. We hope you will enjoy our play and maybe get a laugh or two as 
well.    
To help keep a balanced potluck assortment, the Deacons are suggesting that if 
your last name begins with the following letter, you bring that type of dish. 
 

A to I: Side Dish J to R: Main Dish S to Z: Dessert 
 

Please, let Dawn Edmonds know what you are bringing. Y can contact her at 
(609) 220-4222 or email her at: Dawnme67@comcast.net. 

TAKE TIME TO PRAY!   
 

When you do please include the 

PRAYER CONCERNS listed, below. 
 

BPC finances 

Pastor Nominating Committee 

Sanctuary ceiling repairs 

The Barber Family 

Jane Schulze 

Tammy Lowden  

Laura Kellaway 

Joy Vanaman McWilliams 

The world, Our nation, 

Our state, & local community  

The BPC congregation 

FREE FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT in the Fellowship Hall, FRIDAY, APRIL 5 
doors open at 6:00 PM . The feature presentation is projected onto a 
9x16 screen with surround sound. Call the office for 
the movie title. It’s usually a newly released movie on 
DVD that is appropriate for most ages. Last month, 
Ralph Wrecks the Internet was shown and enjoyed 
by an audience of 2 dozen viewers .  Refreshments are 
available for a nominal fee and the proceeds go to sup-
port Youth Group activities. 
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JAMES R. BARBER—BY JOE REED 

Reverend Barber was born in Erie, 
PA on August 13, 1935.  He was 
the youngest of six children and 
graduated from Erie East High 
School in 1954.  Jim attended 
Maryville College (Tennessee) and 
graduated in 1958.  Reverend Bar-
ber married his college sweet-
heart, Barbara, in August of 1958 
and she taught school while he 
attended seminary in Pittsburgh, 
PA. He was a Student Assistant at 

several churches while attending seminary between the 
years 1958 and 1961.  After his graduation from Pitts-
burgh Theological Seminary in 1961, Jim accepted his 
first of four calls; serving the Leiper Presbyterian Church 
in Swarthmore, PA until 1967. In 1968, he and Barbara 
moved their young family to Beverly where they re-
mained for ten years. In 1978 Jim accepted the call to 
Clinton Presbyterian Church in NJ and in 1988 to Gwyn-
edd Square Presbyterian Church in PA.  He remained at 
Gwynedd Square until his retirement in 1999.  Upon re-
tiring, Jim and Barbara returned to Burlington County 
and settled in Willingboro. They reestablished ties to The 
Beverly Presbyterian Church and Barbara became an ac-
tive member of the congregation. Jim was named Pastor 
Emeritus of The Beverly Presbyterian Church in 2002.  
He has acted as moderator of Session during a recent pe-
riod without an installed pastor.  During his time as pas-
tor in Beverly, Reverend Barber was very active in com-
munity groups and had a strong youth ministry.  He men-
tored many students from Princeton Seminary providing 
opportunities for them to assist in the church activities, 
services, and programs. The youth group, inspired by dis-
cussions with Jim and the youth advisors about the 
meaning of the cross worked with an architect and con-
structed a Celtic cross which hangs over the pulpit. In the 
Spring of 1973, Reverend Barber officiated at a mortgage 
burning service to commemorate the final payment on 
the Christian Education Building.  As part of the church’s 
120th anniversary celebration, Jim dedicated new pews 
and cushions as part of the ongoing Sanctuary refurbish-
ment program the congregation had begun earlier that 

year.  His sermon was entitled: “If These Pews Could 
Speak”.  In addition to his accomplishments at Beverly, 
Reverend Barber served as Commissioner for General 
assembly in 1971 and 1990 and for the Synod 
(Northeast) in 1977, 1980, and 1981.  He has attended 
preaching seminars at Union Seminary in Richmond, VA; 
Union Seminary in New York; Massanetta Springs, VA; 
and Princeton Seminary. He was also an instructor of 
Field Education in the Princeton and Eastern Baptist 
Seminaries.  Jim  and Barbara also attended conferences 
and mission trips at several venues around the world. 
Upon his retirement, Reverend James Barber was hon-
ored with a Kirkwood Camp (in the Philadelphia Presby-
tery) Scholarship Fund established by the Gwynedd 
Square Church allowing a deserving child to attend camp 
each summer.  In 2002, Jim was told that his kidneys 
where failing and a transplant might be needed.   

A worshiper at the Beverly Presbyterian Church, 
hearing of the pastor’s failing heath during a casual con-
versation, immediately volunteered to donate one of her 
kidneys if it became necessary.  Later that year, Jim re-
ceived this gift and his renewed health… may God be 
praised. Jim and Barbara became involved in many as-
pects of the Beverly Church Ministry, became an ambas-
sadors for organ donation, immersed themselves in local 
charities and continued in this capacity until Barbara fell 
ill.  She succumbed to her illness several years ago and 
Jim focused on his children, the Burlington Center Minis-
try, and continued as an advocate for organ donation. On 
Thanksgiving Day, 2016 Jim met Dee Woods and the cou-
ple found an instant connection, they fell in love and 
where married September 2nd, 2017.  Dee and Jim 
demonstrated their love for each other everywhere they 
went and remained very active in the Beverly church as 
well as charities and missions throughout the region. 
Their favorite thing was to sit together on the porch of 
their Ocean City, NJ beach house enjoying summer breez-
es and each other’s company.  Jim contracted a bronchial 
infection in January 2019 and his immune system was 
unable to fight it off.  After several weeks in the hospital, 
Reverend Barber Passed away Feb. 9, 2019 with Dee by 
his side. Heaven has been blessed with his presence and 
those of us left behind are deeply impacted by his ab-
sence.  

Reverend James Barber 

 and the Celtic cross 

Installed Pastor 1968 through 1978; Celtic cross, Student Assistant Pastor pro-
gram; Sanctuary renovation; new pews; strong community outreach through youth 
programs; Christian Education Building mortgage burning service; 120th anniver-
sary celebration; returned to Beverly after retirement and named Pastor Emeritus; 
Participated in 150th Anniversary Service in November 2003. 
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Rest time is not waste time. It is economy to gather fresh  

Strength… It is wisdom to take occasional furlough. 

In the long run, we shall do more by sometimes doing less. 
 

By Charles Spurgeon, English Preacher 

Thank you to everyone for the blessings 
and cards of sympathy in  

memory of Reverend Jim Barber 

Dolores Barber 

PULPIT FLOWER DEDICATIONS 

April 7 By  In memory of 

      Julia Dolce   Joseph Dolce 

      Pat Dougherty Robert Dougherty 

April 14 

      The Snivelys Delores Snively 

      Karen Reed  Ron Grim 

April 18 

       Lauren Buckley Loved Ones 

       Pat Dougherty Robert Dougherty 

April 21—Easter Lilies (see bulletin) 

April 28 

       Doulas Allen Edith Allen Baldwin 

       The Butler Family Hima & Charles Butler, 

    Fred Butler, Audrey  

   Lamkin & Shirley Atzert 

        Karen Smith William & Irene Smith 

 

Available dates May 19, September 22 & 29,  

October 20 and November 17. Contact Karen 

Reed, 609-314-6673 or kreed@trcsolutions.com 

to make a dedication. 

Seek God daily and start by being in His Word. 



ON A PERSONAL NOTE BY PAT DOUGHERTY 

Hello, my name is Pat Dougherty.  About thirty years ago, my husband Bob 

and I had been attending the St. Paul’s Methodist Church in Willingboro.  We 

had met Joan and Dave Schopp at the Methodist church.  However, they had 

recently left and joined Beverly Presbyterian.  Joan had invited us to join her 

at the Rancocas Valley Methodist Church for an Easter cantata and during 

the summer when the church didn’t have a choir we did solos and duets at 

their Sunday services.  On this particular occasion, Joan invited us to sing 

with the Beverly choir at a combined choir service at St. Stephen’s Episcopal 

Church.  That summer we were looking at few churches in the area because we were unhappy at the Methodist Church.  

We came to Beverly and never left. 

It was such a warm, inviting and Spirit filled congregation.  We felt we were home!  We both sang in the choir.  My hus-

band taught the teen-age Sunday School at St. Paul’s and the Bethel Bible Study here at Beverly.  I became a Deacon and 

moderated the Deacons and then was asked to be an Elder.  After a few years I was appointed Clerk of Session by Rev. Ed 

Napier.   

About three years later Rev. Napier retired and a year later my husband had a major stroke 

and was paralyzed on his right side.  At that time I asked Roger Dodimead to take my place as 

Clerk so I could care for my husband.  Roger not only took over the Session for a year, he and 

Joan Schopp set up a group of volunteers from this beautiful church.   That group of about fif-

teen people came to my house, Monday through Friday from twelve o’clock until five o’clock 

and sat with my husband while I was at work.  This church supplemented the cost to have a 

home health aide come Monday through Friday for my husband.  She could only come from 

eight in the morning until noon. Someone had to be with him at all times.  I would not have 

been able to continue working if not for this group of people I called my “angels”.  And if 

someone couldn’t make it, they called Roger and Joy and one of them filled in. 

I don’t know what we would have done without the wonderful, caring, kind, and loving peo-

ple of Beverly Presbyterian Church.  And even though my dear, beloved husband went to be 

with the Lord in January, 2005, my family and I will never, ever forget the love given to us in 

so many ways by the people of this church.  I feel the presence of God’s Holy Spirit in each and 

everyone of my dear, dear friends here at Beverly Presbyterian Church. 

I have three grown children, a son David and two daughters, Cathy and Beth.  My children 

were raised in the Methodist church until they were 18 and then they were given the choice 

to choose their own church.  They married, had children and we are a loving family and I have 

five wonderful grandchildren that I am very proud of everyday.  But through it all, they have 

never forgotten what this church did for us.  And I feel it has been my family’s way of witness-

ing to others the love of God and how that love spreads throughout the world.  The people we 

have met and the stories we have told of that time in our lives will always be a part of us.  I 

thank God and the Beverly Presbyterian Church members every day for their love and gener-

osity.  GREAT IS THY FAITHFULNESS. 
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Special presentation of 

Mel Gibson’s,  

The Passion of Christ    

Good Friday April 19  

at 7:00 pm 

Please be advise viewer discretion for violent 

content and food will NOT be served. 

MUSIC SPEAKS TO THE SOUL BY SUE CARTER 
 

 

PALM SUNDAY CANTATA BY GWEN REED 

The community choir will continue an over 50 

year tradition by presenting the cantata 

“Hallelujah! What a Savior!” at  7:00  PM on Palm 

Sunday, April 14. The event will take place at the 

Beverly United Methodist Church on Warren 

Street .  All are  welcome and encouraged to bring 

friends. Refreshments will be served and a free 

will offering will be excepted to benefit the local 

food pantry and Meals of Love.  This  will be a 

wonderful way to begin Holy Week!  

Stewardship Report  
(for period January 1 – February 28, 2019) 
 
 Revenue needed to make budget:  $ 31,292 
*Actual revenue received for period:  $ 19,952 
 Revenue under budget:  -$ 11,340 
 
 Total Expenditures:    $ 29,688 
*Actual revenue received for period:  $ 19,952 
 Revenue under expenditures:  -$   9,736 

MAUNDY THURSDAY COMMUNION SERVICE, 

April 18 at 7:00 PM 
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WEDNESDAY, APRIL 24  FROM 2:00 PM TO 7:00 PM 

Beverly Presbyterian Church—Fellowship Hall 


